
WEBSITE CHANGE 
www.lakepoygansportsmensclub.com was hacked and stolen.  Look for our information at 
www.lakepoygansportsmensclub.org for our website in the future.  Please also send your 
email address either thru the website or with your dues payment.  To make them more timely and 
save costs, we are going to start emailing newsletters in the future. 
 
TWO MORE FISH REEFS INSTALLED  
We got the DNR and Army Corps permits just in time 
to get the 2nd and 3rd walleye reefs completed.  The 
two new structures are in the area of the one installed 
last year at coordinates 44 degrees 08.483' and 88 
degrees 49.041'.  Thanks go out especially to Pat 
Gorshals for staying on top of the permit process - if 
the permit would have been delayed another few 
days, the project would have cost a lot more to barge 
out in the open water. 
 
POYGAN BREAKWALL PERMITTING CONTINUES 
We are continuing to address permit concerns for the Poygan Breakwall.  This structure is key in 
guiding the Wolf River water back along its previous course instead of plowing through arguably 
one of the best water celery / wetland complexes on Winnebago System.  The DNR will be out 
reviewing the site on April 8th.  We are hoping to have Kendall Kamke of the DNR at our May 5th 
meeting to give an update on this important project. 
 
PROJECT UPDATES 
West Bay Cane Beds:  We will continue to work with Andrew Sabaia and Club volunteers to rid 
the West Bay Canes of invasives and enhance this rapidly declining habitat. 
Poygan Breakwall:  We have a permit pending with DNR.  Funding is in place for the first 1000+ 
feet of the structure.  This one will show that this is a viable strategy for the rest of the wall. 
Fish Sticks:  Our permit has expired on anchored woody habitat, but we may go after more sites 
in the future. 
Fish Reefs:  Completed.  The three reefs are located just about straight north of the Spruce 
Landing of County Road B.  We have a total of 9 locations spotted and other are to come. 
 
ANNUAL DUES REMINDER 
See the attached form below to renew your dues and continue to receive this newsletter. 
 
BANQUET INVITATIONS OUT  
Be sure to look for your invitation and respond promptly.  By all accounts, we have one of the 
best run banquets in the area.  Sponsors are always a big part of our efforts.  Please, help sign 
up a sponsor or consider a sponsorship. 
 
PLEASE RENEW YOUR MEMBERSHIP 
Complete the form below and either bring it to the April 7th meeting or mail it to the address 
below the form. 
 
DATES TO REMEMBER          
Tuesday April     7      7:00pm     General Meeting at The Viking (No Fooling!) 
Monday April   20      6:00pm     Annual Banquet @ Ted’s Grandview 
Tuesday May     5      7:00pm     General Meeting at The Viking  
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